

## **Glyn Dwfn's Moot Points**

The Shire Moot was held on 2/26/20. There were 11 folk in attendance.

**New Members** – 0

### **Officer Reports:**

**Seneschal(Fye)** – Richard has been doing a great job! We should start getting people focused on making bids for events.

**Exchequer(Scianna)** – Bank balance as of January 31st 2020: \$8,926.48. We deposited the refund for the Samhain site. And we deposited the check for the MOD pizza fundraiser. And \$85 for Pantheon stickers. The 4th quarter report went in on time. Thanks to Laura the Quiet, deputy exchequer, for her valuable assistance. The insurance check for Tain Bo has been sent in.

The USBank check signature card needs to be updated with new signers including the new Principality exchequer. On the account for Glyn Dwfn will be the seneschal (Bailey Smith), deputy seneschal (Jacob Smith), exchequer (Elizabeth Augustine), deputy exchequer (Laura Irwin), and member-at-large Barbara Perrotta.

**Marshal(Lucius)** – Current life schedule makes it impossible to attend fighter practice or moot. Looking for a replacement.

**Archery(Sean)** – We've done darts the past few archery sessions. We're giving Adiantum a run for their money in darts. We matched them in numbers of official scores! Jay and Sean made it into the top 10.

**Heavy Weapons (David)** – Not present; no report.

**A&S Minister (Samwell)** – Not much to report for A&S. Continue to have regular meetings, hoping to put the word out that I'm looking for a deputy.

**Herald (Robbin)** – We have stickers for \$5! Bardics have been going strong! I can potentially host bardics at our new place in Medford!  
Sean: Working with a client on a name and devices!

**Web Minister(Laura Irwin)** – Not present; no report.

**Chatelaine(Jacques)** – We've had some reoccurring new people at practice (SOU students most likely). Comic Con demo coming up!

**Chronicler(Marion)** – The new laptop is AMAZING!!

**Social Media Deputy (Piaras)** - I took a class at my work on paid advertising on Facebook. It wasn't as useful as I had hoped. I'm deciding whether I want to use my budget to push the page or to push the Tain Bo event itself. I'm leaning towards pushing the page since the lingo we use on event pages tends to be geared more towards SCAdians.

**FAC (Seamus)** - No changes to my ability to get authorized for youth rapier as of yet, other than that I'd like to start keeping the kids loaner gear with the rest of the shire equipment. That's all I got

**Business:**

**Tain Bo Updates:**

Work Day is 3/21/20 9am-1pm. We've finished filling in staff for the event. I'll be making a staff page soon for coordinating work.

**Samhain Bids:**

May have bids next moot.

**Summer Investiture 2021 Bids:**

Event committee is going to get together and work on upcoming bids and how we can make people feel less intimidated to run events.

No bids.

**Baronial Updates:**

#1. If you're one of the 7 major offices make sure your membership is up to date.

#2. The packet is almost ready to be submitted to the crown. It is actively being worked on!

**Open Business:**

**Comic Con:**

Desmond: April 25th & 26th. Hoping to have more martial arts and fighters since this year it doesn't fall on an event week. Would love to also display A&S stuff if people have it to bring it. Comic Con is free to attend.

Robin: Someone came to me with an idea for business cards to give to merchants specifically to try to get more merchants at events. Maybe a merchant page on the website?

Piaras: One of our members, Ian, was on a show called Knife or Death and I thought it would be cool to do a watch party. I have a copy of the video (it's very hard to find), but I don't have the spoons to host it if someone wants to pick up that torch.

Scianna: Wouldn't it be fun to do a swap meet? A potluck/swap meet/ watch party?

**Warrants:**

**Financials:**